Wiltshire Council
Cabinet

14 December 2010

Item 5 — Public Participation
Review of Indoor Leisure Facilities - overview of public consultation
and the refined proposal (item 7)

Statement from Ms Miriam Elloway

| am hoping that you will take into account the needs of the swimming group |
attend the three one hour per week therapeutic sessions with, when making
your decisions about Westbury’s historic bath.

The regular members | attend with are about 30+ in number and are all over
60 years of age and suffering from various ailments (see the Save Westbury
Swimming Pool website for their testimonies). The pool is a lifeline for some
of our members; it allows for gentle exercise in warm water and also offers a
safe and friendly environment where people meet in friendship. Part of its
attraction for so many of the pool users is the small intimate nature of the
building and certainly none of my group would visit, never mind regularly use,
what would be to them, a more intimidating facility. If you provide a bigger
new pool you will not be giving these pool users what they want and need.
They want the pool to continue to benefit the people of Westbury and they
want it to remain in the hands of the Council. The town has a strong
attachment to this building and the services it has provided over so many
years.

We were sorry to see that no mention was made in your report of the unique
nature of the building with its listed status.



